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Baildon Town Council – Governance Committee 



Minutes of the Meeting of the Governance Committee held on

24th June 2024 at 7pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Sharkey, Wyatt-Millingham, Shaw, (from 8pm) Dixon
In attendance: Clerk
1. Chair’s opening remarks
Cllr Turner welcomed everyone to the first meeting of Governance of the new Council year. He notified Cllrs that Cllr Dixon would arrive late and he would defer items involving her until she arrived.

2. Approve reasons for absence.
GOV2425/01 Resolved: Cllr Foster’s reason for absence was approved unanimously
3. Disclosures of interest 
None

4. Minutes of the Extraordinary Governance Committee meeting held on 11th January 2024.

GOV2425/02 Resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Governance Committee meeting held on 8th April 2024 were approved.
Staffing Sub Committee
GOV2425/03  Resolved: Cllr Foster and Cllr Shaw were unanimously appointed to join the Staffing Committee.
GOV2425/04 Resolved: the minutes of the last meeting of the Staffing Sub Committee held on 5th February 2024 were approved.
GOV2425/05 Resolved: The Staffing Sub Committee terms of reference were approved.
5. Clerk’s Report
The Clerk presented the Contact Log and the summary report. This Log showed what sorts of public enquiries were received in the Council office and how they were dealt with. 

The Work Programme for Governance was discussed.

An update was given on the Visit Baildon website relaunch which had been very successful and a new leaflet had been printed – samples were circulated.

6. Public participation

None

7. Important information from Councillors and Staff.

Cllr Sharkey gave an update on Jenny Lane – the re-opening was imminent and ideally should be before    Baildon Carnival. and it would be good to have an event to mark the re-opening.

8. Finance

GOV2425/06 Resolved the following were all considered and noted by Cllrs: 

· The Budget monitor 24/25 for quarter one.

· Schedule of payments April to date 2024 

· Credit card payments April to date 2024

· Bank statement 18-06-2024

· Bank reconciliations April, May 2024

· Breakdown of Section 137 expenditure. 

9.  Neighbourhood Development Plan – revised Terms of Reference for the NDP Working Group and budget for NDP.

Deferred until Cllr Dixon arrived

10. Report of the Clerk on renewing the contract for Human Resources and Health and Safety advice and support.

The Report was discussed and relative costs assessed. Although the current provider was not based locally they represented good value for money and had given a good standard of support over the last few years. Cllr Shaw felt that small local companies could be invaluable. Cllr Sharkey stressed the importance of having local government experience.

GOV2425/07 Resolved: to reappoint the current advisor for one year and conduct more research on sourcing local providers.

11. Local Council Award Scheme Update

The report from the Clerk was discussed and the outstanding documents needing Full Council approval noted. Two other documents – Bio-dioversity Statement and the Crime and Disorder Statement – were discussed and it was felt these could be prepared by the Clerk with informal liaison with the Environment and Economy Committees.

GOV2425/08 Resolved: all outstanding documents requiring Full Council approval will be prepared by the Clerk and presented to Full Council in July to enable timely re-assessment by YLCA.

12. 1-3 Northgate - Update
Deferred until Cllr Dixon arrived

13. Risk Assessment and Risk Register.

The revised Risk Assessment was reviewed by Cllrs and the risks which remained on the Risk Register. Risks are ‘owned’ by specific Committees who are asked to review them regularly. The risk ‘owned’ by the Governance Committee ie the failure to secure new office accommodation was discussed. Staff morale in the temporary accommodation was impacted by the inadequate heating provision. Home working was discussed.

GOV2425/09 Resolved: to accept and approve the Risk Assessment and subject to the minor typographical amendments as discussed.
GOV2425/10 Resolved: to ask Committees to discuss the risks relevant to the Committee remaining on the Risk Register

Deferred item 10

Cllr Dixon updated everyone on progress made on the Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP)  - that the document was shaping up now but that it was a time-consuming process. Aiming to go out to public consultation by the end of the year. The NDP Working Group Terms of Reference had been revised to reflect the changes in the Planning Committee which now meant that it wasn’t in their remit.

GOV2425/10.1 Resolved: expenditure from budget line 2026 of £6,600 was delegated to the Clerk in consultation with the Chair of Governance and Chair of the Neighbourhood Development Plan Working Group to ensure that work continued in a timely way on the NDP
GOV2425/10.2 Resolved: the revised Terms of Reference for the Neighbourhood Development Plan working Group were approved.

Deferred item 13
Cllr Dixon updated the Committee on discussions with Bradford Libraries on the project to refurbish 1-3 Northgate. A Community Ownership Fund application was being explored and ways to keep all parties informed of Baildon Town Council’s commitment to the project were being formulated.

GOV2425/11 Resolved: Cllr Dixon was appointed as lead Councillor on the 1-3 Northgate project and she would report regularly to Giovernance Committee.

14. Banners Method Statement

The need for a Method Statement had grown out of this Committee’s previous consideration of the Risk Assessment. This Method Statement would be given to groups wishing to place their banner on the roundabout – so that they had been properly informed by the Council on how to mitigate risk.
GOV2425/12 Resolved: The Banners Method Statement was approved.

15. Staffing resources review

There was a discussion about the scope of such a review which Staffing Sub Committee would lead on for Governance Committee.

GOV2425/13 Resolved: Staffing resourcing issues are to be reviewed by Staffing Sub Committee (as resolved GOV2324/56.2 and 56.3) and then reported to Governance Committee. To ensure a holistic approach to this review, the previously resolved (FC2324/85 ) action (to provide monitoring data regarding the Environment Warden to Full Council in July) would now be deferred and incorporated into the wider ranging staffing resources review. The Chair would provide an update on this to Full Council on 22nd July.
Promotional Opportunities
Visit Baildon website.
To notify the Clerk of any item for future agenda

Newsletter performance report

Next meeting date(s)

The next meeting of the Governance Committee will be on 2nd September 2024.
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